
PORT ISAAC LOCAL 
HISTORY GROUP
We have had our first meeting with an 
attendance of 30 people. The following 
officers were elected; Chairman -  George 
Steer, Secretary ~ Doris Hambly, Treasurer 
-  Gwen Hambly. Vice-Chairman -  to be 
elected. It was decided to charge a 

. subscription for membership of the group 
of £3 per annum, or 50p. for people attend- 

f ing a single meeting, to cover expenses.
Miss Carol Vivian, Treasurer of the
Cornwall Association of Local Historians, 
gave an interesting talk on how to start a 
project, and gave us ideas of where to get 
information. She has done a tremendous 
amount of work in and around her home 
area and we were lucky to get her expertise 
so early on.
Our project could be about the Port Isaac 
area over the last hundred years or so, 
based on the 1891 census return. If you can 
help in any way, even if you don't want to 
come to the meeting, someone that you 
know will probably have been there and 
would be delighted to make a record of any 
anecdotes that you have, so just jot them 
down on a piece of paper as you think of 
them. Should you have any old photo­
graphs of the family or village that you 
could LEND us, we would be extra­
ordinarily careful over them and return 
diem promptly.
But if you can, please come along to the 
next meeting in the Penhaligon Room, on 
Friday 5th. March at 7.30pm. At the end of 
the short formal meeting, we hope to have 
an informal discussion, so bring along 
anything you think would be of interest.

George Steer,

THANKS
I would like to express my sincere thanks 
to all those Voluntary car service drivers 
who for ten weeks drove me to the 
Physiotherapy Department at the East 
Cornwall Hospital in Bodmin, I had to go 
twice a week plus a few extra visits to the 
consultant. A special thanks to a few who 
took me two or three times in a row and to 
those who took three of us from time to 
time. It does make one aware of how many 
kind people there are in our Parish. Once 
again, thank you all very much. I think that 
the treatment did me a world of good, but 
it is an on-going thing.

Fred Thompson.

* * * * *

May I thank all who sent me flowers, gifts, 
and cards during my stay in Treiiske Hos­
pital. I hope to be out and about again soon.

Cynthia Hutts
* * * * *

Cfje ©met Comer
Few things are harder to put up with than 
the annoyance of a good example,

Mark Twain

CANCER RESEARCH 
CAMPAIGN
The carol singing with St. Breward Band at 
Christmas raised the sum of £100. Hospi­
tality was enjoyed at the Shipwright Inn 
afterwards.
On Tuesday 16th. February a Coffee 
Morning was held at Fairholme Guest 
House by kind permission of Linda von 
Lintzgy, and the sum of £115 was raised. 
We thank all who supported this event and 
those who helped in so many ways.
On the 31st. March, a Lunch will be a held 
at Sylvia McCrohon's home 'Drakes’, Rose 
Hill, from noon onwards. There will be a 
choice of three main courses, including a 
fish dish. There will also be a Raffle, Bring 
and Buy, and Cake Stall, Please ring Sylvia 
on 880778 or Kathy Carney on 880489.

Sylvia McCrohon.

JACK PROVIS
The recent death at the Trewiston Nursing 
Home of Mr. Jack Provis, formerly of 22 
Haiti and Road, was received with regret. 
Jack had been in failing health for some 
time. He was bom in Port Isaac and on 
leaving school, he worked at what was then 
Chapmans' the Grocers in Fore Street. 
During the war years he assisted with the 
NAAFI and until his retirement he was 
employed with the Co-op in Oxford. He 
retired to Port Isaac eleven years ago.
One of Jack's greatest joys was music and 
he played the organs at St. Kew, St. Peter's, 
and at St. Endellion Parish Church where' 
the funeral service was held, followed by 
cremation at the Glynn Valley Cremator­
ium. The service was conducted by the 
Rector, Preb. Revd. Michael Bartlett. A 
number of friends and a large number of 
relatives attended. We all express our 
sympathy to his family in the loss of a 
brother and uncle. j
In lieu of flowers, donations for the Roof 
Appeal Fund of St. Endellion Church 
amounted to £66.50. The ashes were in­
terred with those of his parents in the 
churchyard on Wednesday 3rd. February.
During the early years o f the warf Jack 
joined the Coldstream Guards and was 
stationed at Caterham near where we lived 
in Surrey. On his weekend leaves he would 
sometimes come to visit our family in his 
smart uniform o f which he was very proud. 
Sadly t he was invalided out in 1942. Robin.

The family of the late Jack Provis wish to 
express their sincere thanks to all those that 
sent cards and messages in their bereav­
ement also to those who attended the 
funeral. Special thanks to Mrs. Jane Cowen 
and staff at Trewiston Lodge for the care 
and kindness shown to him while he was 
there. Also to Revd. Michael bartlett and 
Mr, Ian C. Honey (Funeral Director) also to 
Mr. Charlie Honey for collection of 
donations in lieu of flowers for the funds of 
the Roof Repair of St. Endellion Church.

We regret that the obituaries for Mrs. Rene 
Duval and Sidney Percival were not ready 
in time for publication but will be printed 
next month.
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TRIO IS NOT A 
NEWSPAPER. . .
. . .  it is a news letter and, as such, is 
intended to act as a way for different 
parts of the Port Isaac - Trelights - Port 
Gaveme area to keep in touch with 
each other. There cannot be an editorial 
policy and so everything received is 
printed, except of course any material 
of a scandalous or libellous nature -  
but fortunately we don't get much of 
that! So if you have any interesting 
news, or want to publish details of the 
activities you are involved with, simply 
write it out and bring it in. There is no 
charge for articles printed, or for entries 
in the 'Diary’ - the money needed to 
cover the cost of printing is raised from 
the display and classified advertise­
ments. Muqh of the time spent on Trio 
I don't charge for, only for the printing; 
my living is supposed to be made by 
printing other things! Robin.

COPIES OF TRIO
Until there is a newsagent at the top of the 
village again, the Harbour Shop, the main 
supplier for Port Isaac at present, will 
deliver Trio with your usual paper or 
magazine. We also keep a few copies at 
the Blackthorn Press for those who don't 
have a paper and can't get down to the 
bottom. Mr. Barriball, Trelights Post Office 
Store, is the Trelights supplier, of course.

AGMOL SERVICES
TARTARS FARM • PORT QAVERNE

FOR ALL YOUR OIL 
REQUIREMENTS

ANTI-FREEZE NOW IN STOCK
ALSO LORRY FOR 

GENERAL HAULAGE WORK 
- PARRY 4 TONS

PHONE FOR COMPETITIVE PRICES
- EVENINGS BEST
BdDiMIN 880 131



PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes 
taken by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac, on Monday 8th. February. For ac­
curate information, please refer to the 
Parish Council minutes.
The Council welcomed back Mrs. Barbara 
Willmott as Clerk to the Council.
Public Discussion
Peggy Richards spoke about dogs fouling 
the footpaths and the area round the tele­
phone box. She said that it has got worse 
since the dog bins were installed. It is 
particularly hazardous when the lights are 
on low power and there are shadows every­
where. Also there are a lot of stray dogs 
roaming around. The Council will contact 
the Dog Warden.
Peggy continued with a report of the 
number of house break-ins that are 
occurring and advised people to ring the 
police at Launceston (0566) 774211 when 
they see anything suspicious - like the 
stranger seen recently, taking photographs 
of houses. A bad time was between five 
and eight in the evening, when house­
holders are less vigilant, with burglaries 
taking place even while houses are occu­
pied. C)ther burglaries happen while house 
owners are away for as little as 48 hours so 
someone may be acting as an informer.
Malcolm Lee asked if there had been any 
progress with the promised footpath im­
provement work. It is now 15 months since 
volunteers carried out a detailed survey and 
there had been no sign of the ’1992 Work 
Party’. The Council will raise this matter 
next month. Mr. Lee also reported that the 
footpath sign was missing where footpath 
no. 3 leaves the road at Tregaveme.
Finance
As the month's expenditure would use most 
of the money in die current account, £500 
is to be transferred from deposit, leaving 
about £2,730. The Clerk announced that 
the first £3,750 of the precept would be 
received in April and the rest in September.
Donations, etc.
In spite of a request from the P.C.C, for a 
larger donation towards the cost of main­
taining St. Endeli ion churchyard, it was felt 
that only an increase of £25 would be pos­
sible, making this year’s donation £450.
The annual subscription of £15 was paid 
for membership of the Council for the 
Preservation of Rural England.
A third item, a donation towards the Corn­
wall Disabled People's Service who need 
money for a small, specially equipped 
coach, will be discussed next month.
Last year, the Council had paid £15 to St. 
Peter’s P.C.C. towards grass-cutting but had 
since learned that the contractor had left 
the district before being paid. It was 
suggested, therefore, that the money be 
used towards this year's costs.
Report from the Seats Committee 
Eric Stokes reported that the first part of 
the repair and repainting schedule was 
complete and that the seats in the village 
now looked better than they had ever done. 
The Port Gaverne and Trelights schedules

would now be started. A new seat on the 
coastal footpath at the top of the steps up 
from Pinehaven valley might be welcomed. 
Having expressed an interest in a similar 
project a few years ago, the Sproull family 
might be interested in making a donation 
towards the cost. Eric also reported that he 
had installed the handrail at the beginning 
of the footpath from New Road to Tintagel 
Terrace, and would make no charge for 
this. Users say they are pleased with it.
Report from the Tree Warden 
David Phelps is attending a five-Saturday 
training scheme which he finds both useful 
and interesting. He asked the Council to 
chase up the Highways Department's prom­
ised tree-planting scheme.
Local Dialling Codes 
In a letter, British Telecom reiterated their 
original reasons for replacing 'Port Isaac' 
code in the Phone Book with 'Bodmin' and 
said that as 'all figure dialling’ was due to 
be introduced soon, it was unlikely that 
they could take retrospective action now.
Meanwhile M.P. Paul Tyler had written to 
the chief of B.T. expressing the anxiety 
caused to a relatively large residential area 
in a rural part of the country and question­
ed the'rationale' of the decision.
Traffic Calming
The Area Surveyor had written to explain 
that there were over 200 requests for simi­
lar schemes in North Cornwall and that 
Port Isaac's need for some means of calm­
ing the traffic entering the village would be 
added to the list. Rumble strips, however, 
did not prove successful.
Mark Provis said that we must keep on try­
ing and that our County Councillor, Harvey 
Lander, should be asked to help. There is 
also still a need for a zebra crossing at the 
school which is on the perimeter of the vil­
lage near the dangerous comer in question 
where there is no pedestrian refuge at all. 
The Council decided to arrange a meeting 
at the site with Harvey Lander.
Proposed B.T. Telephone Kiosk
British Telecom will investigate the feas­
ibility of the Parish Council’s suggestion to 
install the new kiosk at the car park.
The progress on listing the old boxes in the 
village is to be investigated.
Heritage Coast Walks 
The Clerk will liaise with Robin Penna and 
Charlie David of the Heritage Coast service 
to arrange some 'Parish Walks'.
Flooding at Coidstanton Corner
Cornwall Highways are investigating the 
cause of the flooding and any necessary

work will be done when the road is re­
surfaced in the first quarter of the financial 
year. David Phelps said that they had got 
their priorities wrong and that the roads at 
the bottom of the village were like those in 
a shanty town. This matter is to be discus­
sed at the next meeting.
Hospital Car Service
Eric Stokes reported that through illness 
and other reasons the Service was running 
out of drivers. He pointed out that it is only 
a voluntary service. A letter will be put in 
Trio to ask for more drivers.
Annual Parish Meeting 
This will be held on Thursday 22nd. April, 
and it is hoped to invite our M.P. and other 
speakers to the meeting.
Planning Applications
a. Erection of dwelling, Trewetha Lane, 
Mr, J. Saundry. This outline application for 
a second house had been rubber stamped 
'delegation possible’ which totally surprised 
the Council as the development was far 
from insignificant and in the Conservation 
Area. Consequently the vote of 3/2 went 
against it, objections being raised about in­
creasing traffic in Trewetha Lane and over­
development of a Conservation Area.
b. Erection of first floor extension and new 
pitched roof to front lean-to at Trehaverock 
Cottage, St. Endellion, Mr. and Mrs. Kirk- 
man. There was a vote of 5/1 in support of 
this application.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be on Monday 8th. March at 
7.30pm. in the Chapel Hall, Trelights.

UK DIALLING CODES
To meet the increasing demand for phone 
numbers, on 'Phoneday' Sunday 16th. April 
1995 at 1.00am, British Telecom will 
change all area dialling codes. The number 
1 will be inserted after the initial 0 so that, 
for example, the 0208 code for Bodmin 
will become 01208.

Pea Pod
for all your 
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES 

Flowers for all occasions 
Telephone 8 8 0 2 2 3

THE SHIPWRIGHT INN
PUB, HOTEL, AND *MA BAKER’S DINER* TEL. (0208) 880305

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef: Chris Lanyon
SATURDAY NIGHTS 

February 27th: R2 B2 
March 6th: Disco - Aliens 
March 13th: Disco - Heartbeat 
March 20th: Rachel’s New Show 
March 27th: Disco

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.



PLEASE REMEMBER THAT THE COST OF PRODUCING 
TRIO IS SUPPORTED BY THE BUSINESSES WHO PAY 
FOR ADVERTISEMENTS, AND TRY TO MAKE SURE 

THAT YOU GIVE THEM YOUR SUPPORT IN RETURN

VOLUNTARY CAR 
SERVICE
Drivers are urgently required for the 
Hospital Car Service which has been in 
existence for many years. This voluntary 
service is of great help to residents whd 
have hospital appointments and hospital 
treatments but are unable to obtain their 
own transport for these appointments! 
Unfortunately the numbers of drivers have 
dwindled and it is now left to but a handful 
of volunteers, which as you can imagine, is 
proving a great strain on the noble few  ̂
Please offer your help for this worthwhile 
service and contact either Mr. Stokes on 
880907 or the Clerk to St. Endellion Parish 
Council on 880302.

GETTING TO HOSPITAL
We live in a remote, under-populated area 
with the benefits of a unique lifestyle not 
shared by town-dwellers. But there are 
drawbacks as we all know. The long dis­
tance to any of the urban centres and the 
absence of serviceable public transport for 
example. Normally, with a car, this is not 
too great a problem, except in the summer 
when the roads are crowded. When a visit 
to hospital, or a number of visits, or regular 
appointments have to be made, it can be 
very difficult indeed. Even people who

have cars may not be fit to .drive after 
treatment, or before it! Where a relative or 
friend is on hand to do the driving, 
assuming they have spare time, it is only a 
matter of relying on their kindness but 
where there is nobody else able to drive, an 
official organisation is necessary. The 
Voluntary Car Service was formed in this 
Parish some years ago as a temporary 
measure until the government came up 
with an alternative scheme to the regular 
service which had just been closed down, 
largely because of people abusing the free 
service even when they were fit enough to 
drive their own cars. Some said at the time 
that it was a mistake to provide a stop-gap 
service because if we were able to help 
ourselves the government would do 
nothing. Many of the Volunteers were 
retired people - they had the spare time, but 
now some of them have had to stop 
providing the service and this is part of the 
reason for the shortage of drivers. While 
we try to find more, I urge anybody who is 
suffering hardship to write to:
Paul Tyler, MP for North Cornwall, House 
of Commons, London. S W1 OAA.
East Cornwall Hospital declared recently 
that they had not heard about the Port Isaac 
Voluntary Service - our MP may not be 
aware of the problem either.

Robin Penna.

INFORMATION SHEET
This year, having been asked by one or two
people to do so, I am going to print the
pink map-sheet again and proofs have
already been distributed to most of the
businesses with the request that they correct
them and return them to me before the end
of March. The reason for mentioning this
in Trio is that there may be other people
who would like details of their business to
be included on the information sheet, if so
they should get in touch with me as soon
as possible. _ ,, _Robin Penna.

flltfORTf
Fore Street 

(next to The Liberal Club) 
Your local shop for Clothes, 

Toys, Gifts, Bedding, 
Knitting, and Sewing. 

Open all year.
SALE PRICES UNTIL EASTER 
Telephone (0208) 880113

CENTRAL GARAGE
Proprietor Melwyn Roskilly 

MOT • BREAKDOWN RECOVERY 

TUNING • SERVICING 

SPECIALIST IN TRIUMPH STAGS 

Telephone 880334

GLEBE FARM DAIRY 
(St. Endellion)

Bright and early deliveries 
o f fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 31p, Silver 

top and semi skimmed 34p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

Wash your 
dirty linen in public 
at the Launderette,

New Road.

8 - 8  all days except 
Sunday 10 -  8

THE CORNISH CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (0208)880670

OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

& 
EVENING MEALS

DENNIS KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. - 8pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

HARDWOOD LOGS -  all split. 
£30 and £55 loads. 

Delivery free.
Also rubbish clearance and 

general property maintenance.
Free estimates.

Telephone Colin (0840) 213191 
or Mark (0840) 212779



ST. ENDELLION CHURCH
Christian Unity
The week of Prayer for Christian Unity was
observed in the United Benefice of St. 
Kew, St. Peter’s Port Isaac, and St. Endel­
lion by a series of lunch-time services in 
churches and chapels in the parishes.
Healing Eucharists
In recent weeks, eucharists for healing have 
been held at the homes of Mrs. Pat Rex 
(Port Isaac), Mr. and Mrs. Howard Kent 
(Pityme), and Mr. and Mrs. Roger Richards 
(Trewetha). Leaders were the Rector -  
Preb. Michael Bartlett, Mrs. Frances Kent, 
and Mrs. Judith Pollinger. The Rector was 
celebrant on each occasion.
Sunday School Party 
An enjoyable Sunday School party with 
games and tea was held in St. Endellion 
church hall in January. Helpers wer§ Mrs. 
Maria Birch, Preb. Michael Bartlett, Mrs. 
Pam Richards, Miss Miriam Benger, and 
Mrs. Judith Pollinger.
Bible Study
A series of lectures ’Interpreting the Bible’ 
given by the Revd. James Barnett, Dio­
cesan Training Officer, has been held at 
Hillows House, St. Teath, home of Mr, and 
Mrs. Pollinger.
Celebration of Giving 
Many members of the congregations of the 
United Benefice attended a special service 
in celebration of giving in Bodmin Parish 
Church at the invitation of the Rt. Revd. 
Michael Ball, Bishop .of Truro.. On the 
following Sunday, churchwardens Mrs. 
Margaret Clann, Mr. Peter Grunoy, and Mr. 
Russell Pollinger spoke to their respective 
congregations about the service.
Feast Days
The Feast Days of the Conversion of St. 
Paul and of the Presentation of Christ in the 
Temple were celebrated in the church by 
die Rector.
Concert
The first concert by the Endelienta Singers 
attracted a large audience in the church on 
St. Valentine’s Day. The event was in aid 
of the Save the Children Fund.
Taiz£ Workshop
Several members of the United benefice, 
including the Rector, visited Luxulyan

UNIT II
Secondhand Furniture Centre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold. 
House clearances. Light removals. 

Now in Eddystone Road 
Wadebridge, Cornwall. 

Evening Bodmin 880130 
Open Mens - Sats 10am - 5pm 

Weds: 10am - 1pm 
Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

Church on 1st. February for a service of 
Taiz6 worship.
Julian Group
The February meeting of the group was 
held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Russell 
Poilinger and was led by Mrs. Jean Wilson.
Servers
In February, Servers from St. Endellion 

' attended the annual meeting of the Guild of 
Servers in St. Mary’s Church, Wadebridge.
Whist Drives
Fund-raising Whist Drives in aid of the 
church are to be held monthly in the 
church hall.
Mothers' Union
The commissioning of Mrs. Pam Richards 
as Enrolling Member and the enrolling of 
new members took place within the Sunday 
eucharist for the United Benefice on 14th, 
February. The Revd. Canon Ken Rogers, 
Rural Dean, performed the ceremony and 
was also preacher. The Rector was cele­
brant at the eucharist and was admitted as a 
member of the Union with Mrs. Pam 
Richards, Mrs. Gwen Hambly, Miss Doris 
Hambly, Mrs. Tammy Benger, and Mrs. 
Marion Larkin.
Study Day
Ptebendaries of St. Endellion had a Study 
session in the church hall on Saturday I3th. 
February when Preb. Timothy Gouldstone 
presented a paper on the subject of the 
Holy Spirit.

Judith Pollinger.

ARTHRITIS AND 
RHEUMATISM COUNCIL
I wonder how many of our readers have 
had treatment for their arthritis, or have had 
hip replacements? These conditions have 
required specialist treatment, for which 
money has often been provided from the 
Arthritis and Rheumatism Council’s (ARC) 
funds. Treliske Hospital’s Rheumatolgy 
Unit has benefitted immensely from such 
donations and we now wish to support 
ARC with a Sale in the period after Easter. 
Your help in stocking stalls would be much 
appreciated. We shall need cakes for the 
cake stall, items for the general stall (china, 
glass, etc.), books and toys. Will you 
please turn out anything which to you is a 
’white elephant’ but to others may be ’Just 
what I’ve been looking for’. Also good 
quality clothes, but no jumble please. Your 
help will be gratefully received by Mrs. 
Grace Hooper, Gwel Arvor, Tintagel 
Terrace, Port Isaac.

SPROULLS
SOLICITORS

RAINBOWS, BROWNIES, 
GUIDES
We would like to thank all who supported 
the Rainbows, Brownies, and Guides 
Jumble Sale, we raised £168. Thank you all 
very much. U} Thomas.

HOME FARM TRUST
Our Annual Lunch will be held at Janet 
Chadband's, 1 Silvershell Road, on Wed­
nesday 17th. March at 12.15. For Take­
aways please phone 880262 beforehand. 
There will be a Bring and Buy, Raffle, and 
Cake Stall. A licence for wine and beer has 
been applied for. Come along and enjoy a 
good meal, meet old friends and make 
some new ones. The new residence for 
about 25 people, which we are happy to 
report will be opened soon in Wadebridge, 
is going to need a sum of over one million 
pounds, so you will be helping to support a 
worthwhile cause. Janet chadband.

JUMBLE SALE
There will be a Jumble Sale in aid of Port 
Isaac Football Club on Saturday 6th. March 
from 10.30 to 12.30. If you’ve got any 
good jumble take it along to C. Rickard, 
L. Thomas, or P. Bunt.

TRELIGHTS CHAPEL
A Coffe£ Morning, in aid of Trelights 
Chapel, with a Cake Stall and Bring and 
Buy will be held from 10.15 - 12 noon on 
Wednesday 24th. March in Trelights 
Sunday School. £  Bm(

TRELIGHTS VILLAGE 
GREEN COMMITTEE
The Committee will hold the Annual 
General Meeting in Trelights Schoolroom 
on Thursday 18th. March.

Gary 
Pattenden
PLUMBING AND 
HEATING CONTRACTOR

880028

8 Fore Street, Camelford 
(0840) 212315

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208)880355

42 Fore Street, Bodmin 
(0208) 72328



WOMENS' INSTITUTE
Our A.G.M. was held on the 11th. Feb­
ruary with guests Mrs. Annabel! Johns 
V.C.O. and Mrs. Joyce Jones, Group Con­
vener. Mrs. Margaret Hoskin presided and 
we had a two minutes silent prayer in 
memory of our past President and ardent 
supporter Reni Duval who passed away 
recently after a long and painful illness 
bravely endured. She will be sadly missed.
Retiring Officers reported a successful year 
and a healthy bank balance, considering the 
truly minute size of our Institute.
The monthly Competition Cup for last year 
(on points) was won by Margaret Hoskin, 
2nd, prize Eileen Morris, 3rd. Zofia Fry. 
Flower of the month for the last twelve 
months: Nina Oliver, Margaret Hoskin, and 
Zofia Fry.
Special thanks were expressed to Sybil 
Brown for her cheerful willingness always 
to step in and help out when need arose. 
The following officers were elected: 
President: Mrs. Pat Rex, Vice President: 
Mrs. Margaret Hoskin, Secretary: Mrs. 
Eileen Trickett, Assistant Secretary: Mrs. 
Sybil Brown, Treasurer: Mrs. Zofia Fry, 
Outings and Press; Mrs. Zofia Fry.
Change of Meeting Place
There will be a change of our meeting 
place, from this April on, to what we hope 
will be our permanent venue: The Castle 
Rock Hotel. Next meeting (March) will see 
us still at The Tea Pot.
Competition ’Prettiest Seashell’: Zofia Fry 
and Margaret Hoskin. Flower of the 
Month’: Zofia Fry and Eileen Trickett.
Outing to Heiigan Manor Gardens
Our first outing this year will be on Friday 
23rd. April to The Heiigan Manor Gardens 
near Mevagissey with their fabulous 
collection of Himalayan Rhododendrons, 
Camellias, Azaleas, and Magnolias at their 
best from March to early June. The gardens 
are the subject of the largest garden 
restoration undertaken in Britain since the 
second world war and are of special 
interest because, owing to the early date of 
their disappearance under mountains of 
bramble and fallen timber, they have 
remained largely untouched and hence 
unchanged for more than 75 years! We 
plan to start from Prouts’ Garage at 
10.00am. and be back here for 3.30pm. in 
time to collect children from school, so all 
local mums are very welcome to join us 
this time! The coach will be £2.00, group 
entrance to gardens also £2.00 and there is 
a tea room. Golden Circle are most 
cordially invited, as is everyone from the 
village. Bring a packed lunch and make 
this your special Spring Picnic! I am 
organising this outing in conjunction with 
our neighbouring Institutes and so, PLEASE 
book early with Mark Prout on 880208.

Zofia Fry.

CHANGE OF ADDRESS
Mr. W. S. Godfrey, our piano tuner and 
clock-repairer, has left Trewetha Lane and 
moved to ’Caradon’, White Cross, 
Wadebridge, PL27 7JB. Telephone 815634.

NEIGHBOURHOOD 
WATCH
A very successful meeting was held at the 
Cornish Cafe on Thursday 4th. February 
with 20 of the ’co-ordinators’ present. Each 
was given leaflets and stickers which they 
were asked to deliver to every household in 
their designated areas. As ’awareness’ is the 
main factor for a successful Neighbourhood 
Watch scheme, could we stress how im­
portant it is for everyone to display the 
round stickers in their windows.
Since the meeting I am pleased to say that 
signs have arrived, and planning permission 
has been granted, as well as permission 
frpm the County Highways Department and 
S.W.E.B., to put these on poles at all three 
entrances to die village.
Arrangements have been made for a public 
meeting to be held in St. Peter’s Church 
Hal! at 7.30pm, Wednesday 10th. March, 
P. C. Ray Sykes, the local Crime Preven­
tion Officer who is responsible for the local 
Neighbourhood Watch schemes, will be 
attending to answer any questions the pub­
lic might have. Even if you don’t have any 
questions you want to ask but would like to 
be kept up-to-date with what is happening 
in your village, please do come along.

Melanie Dingle, Hon. Secretary.

Prout Bros.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE > 
TEL. BODMIN 880208

Coach Trips 
All Car & Vehicle Repairs 

Handy Gas Agents 
- free deliveries

Welcome to the

<§oUren U to ii 3frm
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

S. R. Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS h

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 

SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS
S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 

PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319 or 880291

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
lOp a word (mm. 50p) in advance

HAFPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS 
Contact Kevin A, Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 772724.

DRUG STORE CAFE & TAKE-AWAY 
Full and part-time staff required for the 
coming saeson. Ring 880216 evenings.

Folding Clothes Dryer £8.00. Hair Dryer 
- folding legs £10*00. Cold Box £3.00. 
8mm. Cine Equipment, offers welcome. 
8mm Coverter for Video - offers. 
Telephone 880318.

GRASS CUTTING and overgrown areas 
cleared. Barry Collins - 880755

WANTED Lift to Wadebridge from 
Easter. Monday - Friday 7.30 and 4.30. 
Share expenses. 880755

R. A HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL g & DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN j t  SALES & SERVICE 
SLIM LINE RADIATORS
DIMPLEX & % CREDA
COMPLETE f  SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, HarfJand Road.
Telephone Bodmin 880328

GEO FF M ORRELL
PdrtIsaac • Phone (0208)880751 

Quality Cleaning Service 
I will clean your home with care 
to the highest standard. No job 

too small. Window cleaning, 
carpet cleaning, three piece 

suite cleaning, chimney sweeping, 
general cleaning.

House and Hotel Maintenance.

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAURANT

SIMPLY-
JUST BETTER DINING 
Telephone (0208) 880244



Friday 26th. March:THE TRIO FREE DIARY
REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

AEROBICS: Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm. in the 
Village Hall. Wednesdays: Step Aerobics. 
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday every 
month, 1.30 - 3.30pm. at the surgery. 
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings in the 
Village Hall.
BRIDGE LESSONS FOR BEGINNERS 
Green Door, Port Gaverae, Monday evenings, 
7.00pm. £2.50 per person.
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30 - 3.30pm. at the 
surgery, first Wednesday in the month.
MOTHER AND TODDLERS: 9.30 - 12 noon in 
the Village Hall.
PORT ISAAC METHODIST CHURCH: 2nd. 
Thursday of month: Coffee Morning (with stalls), 
Pfenhaligon Room, 10.30 to noon. In aid of funds. 
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am. - 12.00, at the Village 
Hall Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Tuesdays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3.00 - 4.00pm. at Port Isaac 
Surgery, by appointment.
WOMENS INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in the 
month, 2.30pm. at the Tea Pot Cafe.
YOGA CLASS: Penhaligon Rooms, Tuesday 
evenings, 7.00 - 9.00.

Will everybody please advise Trio when there 
are any changes to these regular fixtures.

Saturday 27th. February (tomorrow): 
10.30am: Hospice Day. Fund raising for 
Mount Edgcumbe Hospice and Children's 
Hospice, South West. In the Church Hall. 
Lunches and various stalls (see advert.).
Tuesday 2nd. March:
10.30am: Coffee Morning at 'Menhay' 
Pendoggett. Bring arid Buy, and Cake Stall. 
In aid of St. Endellion Church Fabric Fund.
Friday 5th* March:

’7.30pm: Meeting of the Local History 
Society for Port Isaac, in the Penhaligon 
Room, Fore Street (see article).
Saturday 6th. March:
10.30: Football Club Jumble Sale,
St. Peter’s Church Hall.
Monday 8th. March:
7.30: St. Endellion Parish Council monthly 
meeting in the Chapel Hall, Trelights. 
Wednesday 10th. March:
7.30pm: Cornish Cafe. Port Isaac and 
District Garden Society. Mr. R. Morley 
Kingdon, Wadebridge: 'Plants and Bees in 
my Garden'.
7.30pm: Neighbourhood Watch Public 
Meeting, at St. Peter's Church Hall. Local 
Crime Prevention Officer P.C, Ray Sykes 
will attend (see article).
Thursday 11th. March:
8.15pm: Village Hall A.G.M. -  Reports, 
election of new committee, etc. Everyone 
can attend. (Changed from 10th. March)
Tuesday 16th. March:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at St, Endellion 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 17th. March:
12 noon: Home Farm Trust Lunch at 1 
Silvershell Road (see article).
Thursday 18th. March:
Trelights Village Green Committee Annual 
General Meeting in Trelights Schoolroom. 
Wednesday 24th. March:
10.15 -12 noon: Coffee Morning in aid of 
Trelights Chapel in the Sunday School.

Trio Issue No, 120 
Saturday 27th. March:
11.30am: Wadebridge Area Conservatives. 
Annual General Meeting at Wadebridge 
Conservative Club.Lunch 12.30for 1,00pm.
Wednesday 31st March:
12 noon: Lunch at 'Drakes Cottage’ in aid 
of Cancer Research Campaign, Rose Hill. 
Bring and Buy.
Thursday 1st. April:
7.30pm: Port Isaac and District Tourism 
Association, Annual General Meeting at the 
Green Door Club, Port Gaverne.
Tuesday 6th. April:
7pm - eyes down 7.30pm: Prize Bingo, St, 
Peter's Church Hall. In aid of Sir James 
Smith School (Music Department).
Thursday 8th. April:
School Easter Holiday begins.
Wednesday 14th. April:
7.30pm: Cornish Cafe. Port Isaac and 
District Garden Society. Mrs. Sheila 
Burden, Lanivet: 'Fuchsias'.
Tuesday 20th. April:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Thursday 22nd. April:
7.30pm: St. Endellion Parish Council 
Annual Parish Meeting at St. Peter's 
Church Hall.
Friday 23rd. April:
10.00am; Coach leaves on the W.I. trip to 
Heligan Manor Gardens nr. Mevagissey. £2 
fare and £2 gardens. Return 3.30pm. Book 
with Prouts', tel. 880208. All welcome.
Monday 26th. April:
School Summer Term begins.
Friday 30th. April:
Trio Issue No. 121 
Monday 3rd. May:
May Day Holiday.
Tuesday 18th. May:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Friday 28th. May:
Trio Issue No. 122 
Monday 31st. May:
School Half Term Week begins.
Tuesday 15 th. June:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Friday 25th. June:
Trio Issue No. 123 
Tuesday 20th. July:
7.30pm; Whist Drive at St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Tuesday 27th. July:
School Summer Holiday begins.
Friday 30th. July:
Trio Issue No. 124
Friday 27th. August:
Trio Issue No. 125
Friday 24th. September:
Trio Issue No. 126

A dozen
Posters
tor £5.00
Eye-catching • dear • easy to read. 
Designed and printed on coloured 
paper -  can be ready in an hour.

FROM THE
BLACKTHORN PRESS

®  880292

0 0  E v e r e s t
y ^ l l  FIT THE BEST
FREE QUOTATIONS: WINDOWS 

DOORS • PATIOS • FASCIA BOARDS 
PORCHES • CONSERVATORIES

John M cDonnell
Sales Representative

Telephone: (0208) 880031

MOUNT EDGCUMBE HOSPICE 
AND

CHILDREN'S HOSPICE SOUTH-WEST

HOSPICE 
DAY

SATURDAY 27th. FEBRUARY 
10.30am.

CHURCH HALL • PORT ISAAC
VARIOUS STALLS

LOTS OF BARGAINS
LUNCHES SERVED FROM 12.00

ENTRANCE 40p 
- INCLUDING TEA or COFFEE and BISCUITS

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 

GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 
SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY


